

BEFORE THE
ILLINOIS COMMERCE COMMISSION
PUBLIC UTILITIES REGULAR OPEN MEETING
THURSDAY, JUNE 1, 2023
SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS

Met pursuant to notice at 11:30 a.m. at 527
East Capitol Avenue, Springfield, Illinois.

PRESENT:

CARRIE ZALEWSKI, Chair

Ann McCabe, Commissioner

Michael Carrigan, Commissioner

Conrad Reddick, Commissioner

Stacey Paradis, Commissioner

1 CHAIRMAN ZALEWSKI: Good morning. Under the
2 Open Meetings Act, I call the June 1st, 2023, Regular
3 Open Meeting to order.

4 Commissioners Carrigan, McCabe, Reddick, and
5 Paradis are with me in Springfield. We have a quorum.

6 (Whereupon, the Transportation Agenda was
7 held.)

8 CHAIRMAN ZALEWSKI: We're moving on to our
9 Public Utilities Agenda.

10 We have one request to speak from Ms. Jane
11 Cogie, C-o-g-i-e.

12 Under 2 Illinois Administrative Code Section
13 17 -- 1700.10 any person desiring to address the
14 Commission shall be allowed up to three minutes. Only
15 one person may speak on behalf of any organization.
16 Please note that the Commission will not respond
17 directly to any comments.

18 Ms. Cogie, you have three minutes. I'm
19 going to go ahead and put three minutes on my phone.
20 I'll note when there's 30 seconds left. If you could
21 state and spell your name for the court reporter, and
22 then when you start speaking, I'll start the clock.
23 Thank you.

1 MS. COGIE: Very good. Yes, thank you for
2 your time. My name is Jane, J-a-n-e, last name Cogie,
3 C-o-g-i-e. Are you ready?

4 CHAIRMAN ZALEWSKI: You may proceed.

5 MS. COGIE: Very good. Thank you so much.
6 Yes, I'm Jane Cogie. I reside at 1010 South Oakland
7 Avenue in Carbondale, and the gas and electric service
8 in my home is from Ameren.

9 I want to begin by thanking you again for
10 this opportunity to make a public comment during this
11 meeting. My reason for appearing before you today is
12 to ask that you reject Ameren's requested gas rate
13 hike for 2023.

14 During the remainder of my time, I'll cite
15 several reasons for me making this ask. First, many
16 hard-working folks that I know personally already find
17 Ameren's bills unaffordable. This year's proposed gas
18 rate hike would add to Ameren's coffers \$160.4 million
19 annually; not only that, it follows Ameren's gas rate
20 hike of 71 million in 2023.

21 Should the Commission approve this gas rate
22 hike, folks already struggling to pay their Ameren
23 bills would have to find an additional \$80 a year to

1 keep their furnaces and air conditioners running.

2 Finally, I want to emphasize that now is not
3 the time for utilities to expand their fossil fuel
4 infrastructure; rather, we must start making the
5 transition to all electric buildings to the
6 fossil-free future mandated by the Climate and
7 Equitable Jobs Act of 2021.

8 I'm emphasizing here buildings that are all
9 electric throughout because they will have the
10 infrastructure needed to be powered by 100 percent
11 fossil-fuel-free energy.

12 So I urge you, as Commission members, to
13 take that into consideration in making your decision
14 on this rate hike. Indeed, we must all make decisions
15 now to assure that we reach the 100 percent
16 fossil-free future needed to avert the worst impacts
17 of climate change.

18 It's impossible to ignore the early impacts
19 of climate change already being felt across our nation
20 that brings to a halt for weeks at a time -- we see it
21 on the news every night -- the economic activity our
22 families and our businesses depend on.

23 Thus, I urge you, again, I urge you to

1 reject Ameren's request to further raise their natural
2 gas rates and, again, I thank you very much for your
3 time.

4 CHAIRMAN ZALEWSKI: Thank you, Ms. Cogie.
5 We appreciate your coming and speaking to us today.
6 This concludes our requests to speak.

7 There are no edits to the April 20, 2023,
8 regular open meeting minutes. Are there any
9 objections to approving the minutes?

10 (No verbal response.)

11 CHAIRMAN ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, the
12 minutes are approved.

13 Item E-1 concerns revisions to ComEd's
14 tariff regarding an underground secondary service
15 connection standard for government-owned communal
16 electric bike-charging customer. Commission staff
17 recommends not suspending the filing.

18 Are there any objections to not suspending
19 the filing?

20 (No verbal response.)

21 CHAIRMAN ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, the filing
22 is not suspended.

23 Item E-2 concerns an application for

1 certification as an installer of distributed
2 generation facilities. The order denies the
3 applications finding that the applicant did not meet
4 the specified requirements.

5 Are there any objections to approving the
6 orders?

7 (No verbal response.)

8 CHAIRMAN ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, the order
9 is approved.

10 Items E-3 through E-5 concern applications
11 for certifications to install distributed generation
12 facilities in Illinois. The orders grant the
13 certificates finding that the applicants meet the
14 requirements.

15 Are there any objections to considering
16 these items together and approving the orders?

17 (No verbal response.)

18 CHAIRMAN ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, the orders
19 are approved.

20 Item E-6 concerns a complaint again ComEd in
21 Chicago. ComEd filed a motion to dismiss and the
22 complainant has indicated that she no longer wishes to
23 proceed with the matter. The order dismisses the

1 complaint with prejudice.

2 Are there any objections to approving the
3 order?

4 (No verbal response.)

5 CHAIRMAN ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, the order
6 is approved.

7 Item E-7 concerns a complaint against ComEd
8 in Chicago. ComEd filed a motion to dismiss, and the
9 complainant has not filed a response to the motion nor
10 made any further attempts to prosecute the case. The
11 order dismisses the complaint without prejudice for
12 want of prosecution.

13 Are there any objections to approving the
14 order?

15 (No verbal response.)

16 CHAIRMAN ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, the order
17 is approved.

18 Items E-8 through E-10 concern requests for
19 confidential treatment of information in petitioner's
20 reports. The orders grant the protection finding that
21 the information is highly proprietary and
22 confidential.

23 Are there any objections to considering

1 these items together and approving the orders?

2 (No verbal response.)

3 CHAIRMAN ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, the orders
4 are approved.

5 Item E-11 concerns an application for a
6 license to operate as a retail electric agent, broker
7 and consultant in Illinois. The order grants the
8 license finding that the applicant meets the
9 requirements.

10 Are there any objections to approving the
11 order?

12 (No verbal response.)

13 CHAIRMAN ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, the order
14 is approved.

15 Item E-12 concerns a citation proceeding for
16 the termination of an abandoned license. The
17 respondent failed to appear at their hearing to show
18 cause as to why the Commission should not revoke or
19 suspend its certificate of authority to operate as an
20 agent, broker, and consultant. The order finds that
21 the certificate of authority is abandoned and
22 terminates it.

23 Are there any objections to approving the

1 order?

2 (No verbal response.)

3 CHAIRMAN ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, the order
4 is approved.

5 Item E-13 concerns an application for
6 certification to install, maintain, or repair electric
7 vehicle charging station facilities. The order grants
8 the certificate finding that the applicant meets the
9 certificate requirements.

10 Are there any objections to approving the
11 order?

12 (No verbal response.)

13 CHAIRMAN ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, the order
14 is approved.

15 Items E-14 through E-17 concern petitions to
16 cancel certificates of service authority to install
17 energy efficiency measures. The orders cancel the
18 certificates.

19 Are there any objections to considering
20 these items together and approving the orders?

21 (No verbal response.)

22 CHAIRMAN ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, the orders
23 are approved.

1 Items E-18 through E-24 concern applications
2 for authority to install energy efficiency measures.
3 The orders grant the certificates finding that the
4 applicants meet the requirements.

5 Are there any objections to considering
6 these items together and approving the orders?

7 (No verbal response.)

8 CHAIRMAN ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, the orders
9 are approved.

10 Under our gas items, Item G1 concerns
11 Nicor's petition to review the accuracy and prudence
12 of the company's Qualifying Infrastructure Plan or QIP
13 expenses and to reconcile costs with revenues for the
14 2019 calendar year.

15 We will be holding the item for later
16 disposition.

17 Item G-2 concerns Ameren's petition for
18 review and approval of its gas energy savings for
19 program years 2018 through 2021 to meet requirements
20 set forth in Section 8-104 of the Public Utilities
21 Act. The order finds that Ameren exceeded its
22 statutory natural gas energy savings goal in a
23 cost-effective manner for program years 2018 through

1 2021. The order grants the petition and approves the
2 cumulative gas savings for these program years.

3 Are there any objections to approving the
4 order?

5 (No verbal response.)

6 CHAIRMAN ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, the order
7 is approved.

8 Items G-3 through G-5 concern Ameren's,
9 North Shore's, and Peoples Gas's proposed increase in
10 rates for gas distribution service. The Commission's
11 investigations on these matters are not concluded, and
12 the orders resuspend the filings until December 4th of
13 2023.

14 Are there any objections to considering
15 these items together and approving the orders?

16 (No verbal response.)

17 CHAIRMAN ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, the orders
18 are approved.

19 Items G-6 and G-7 concern requests for
20 confidential treatment of information in the
21 petitioners' reports. The orders grant the protection
22 finding that the information is highly proprietary and
23 confidential.

1 Are there any objections to considering
2 these items together and approving the orders?

3 (No verbal response.)

4 CHAIRMAN ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, the orders
5 are approved.

6 Under Telecommunications, Items T1 through
7 T6 concern proceedings initiated by the Commission
8 against respondents for failure to maintain the
9 required managerial resources and abilities.

10 Respondents failed to appear to show cause
11 why the Commission should not revoke their license or
12 take other action. Commission staff recommends that
13 respondents' certificates of service authority be
14 revoked. The orders revoke these certificates.

15 Are there any objections to considering
16 these items together and approving the orders?

17 (No verbal response.)

18 CHAIRMAN ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, the orders
19 are approved.

20 Items T-7 through T-9 concern requests for
21 confidential treatment of information in the
22 petitioners' reports. The orders grant the
23 protections finding that the information is highly

1 proprietary and confidential.

2 Are there any objections to considering
3 these items together and approving the orders?

4 (No verbal response.)

5 CHAIRMAN ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, the orders
6 are approved.

7 Under our Water and Sewer Items, Item W-1
8 concerns an application by Illinois American Water for
9 a certificate of public convenience and necessity to
10 provide water service to areas in Champaign County and
11 for the approval of the purchase of assets owned by
12 the Village of Broadlands. The order approves the
13 application and approves the purchase of assets as set
14 forth in the appendices to the order.

15 Are there any objections to approving the
16 order?

17 (No verbal response.)

18 CHAIRMAN ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, the order
19 is approved.

20 Under Miscellaneous Items, Item M-1 concerns
21 a petition by BP Pipelines to add related corporate
22 entities to an existing certificate of good standing.
23 BP has filed a motion to withdraw after the company

1 and Commission staff determined there were issues with
2 the petition.

3 The ALJ recommends granting the motion to
4 withdraw and dismissing the docket without prejudice.
5 Are there any objections to granting the motion and
6 dismissing the docket without prejudice?

7 (No verbal response.)

8 CHAIRMAN ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, the motion
9 is granted and the docket is dismissed.

10 Moving on to other business. Items O-1 and
11 O-2 concern approvals of batches, contracts, and
12 confirmations under the Illinois Adjustable Block
13 Program and the Illinois Solar For All Program.

14 Are there any objections to considering
15 these items together and approving the program
16 administrator's submissions?

17 (No verbal response.)

18 CHAIRMAN ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, the
19 submissions are approved.

20 Item O-3 concerns June of 2023 solicitations
21 of bids to sell indexed renewable energy credits
22 through Ameren, ComEd, and MidAmerican.

23 Are there any objections to approving the

1 Procurement Administrator's Benchmark Methodology?

2 (No verbal response.)

3 CHAIRMAN ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, the
4 methodology is approved.

5 This concludes our agenda.

6 Judge Teague Kingsley, do we have other
7 matters to come before the Commission today?

8 JUDGE KINGSLEY: No, Madam Chairman.

9 CHAIRMAN ZALEWSKI: Do any commissioners
10 have other matters to discuss?

11 COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN: I do, Chairman.

12 Thank you. I wanted a moment to welcome a new intern,
13 Anusha Shaktawat, who started as an intern in our
14 office this morning.

15 I know she comes with welcome experience
16 having consulted on developmental projects, researched
17 best practices for waste management, and advised
18 multinational companies on hiring C-Suite executives.

19 She currently is a student at this
20 University of Chicago's Harris School of Public
21 Policy, which, as the Commission knows, produces
22 excellent graduates.

23 So we want to welcome Anusha to our board.

1 We want to welcome her to the ICC, and to Commissioner
2 Carrigan's team. Thank you.

3 COMMISSIONER McCABE: And I want to welcome
4 Felix Ouma, who's working on his master's in
5 technology and project management, as well as applied
6 economics and energy, gas, and telecommunications at
7 Illinois State University who will be with our office
8 this summer.

9 He had prior experience as a business
10 analyst and other experiences in East Africa, Kenya,
11 and here. Thank you.

12 CHAIRMAN ZALEWSKI: Welcome Anusha and
13 Felix. Very impressive resum?s. Thank you for
14 spending your time, your summer with the Commission.

15 Any other comments? If there are no further
16 comments and without objections, the meeting is now
17 adjourned. Thanks.

18 (Whereupon, the proceedings concluded at
19 11:45 a.m.)

20

21

22

23

1 CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE

2

3 I, Christie C. Stephens, CSR, RDR, CRR, a
4 Certified Shorthand Reporter in and for the State of
5 Illinois, and the Certified Shorthand Reporter who
6 reported the proceedings had on said day in this
7 cause, do hereby certify that the foregoing transcript
8 of proceedings is a true and complete transcript of
9 proceedings had on said day in this cause.

10 IN TESTIMONY WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my
11 hand this 6th day of June, A.D. 2023.

12

13

Christie C Stephens

14

CSR, RDR, CRC

15

(License #084-002435)

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

<p style="text-align: center;">A</p> <p>abandoned 8:16 8:21</p> <p>abilities 12:9</p> <p>accuracy 10:11</p> <p>Act 2:2 4:7 10:21</p> <p>action 12:12</p> <p>activity 4:21</p> <p>add 3:18 13:21</p> <p>additional 3:23</p> <p>address 2:13</p> <p>adjourned 16:17</p> <p>Adjustable 14:12</p> <p>Administrative 2:12</p> <p>administrator's 14:16 15:1</p> <p>advised 15:17</p> <p>Africa 16:10</p> <p>agenda 2:6,9 15:5</p> <p>agent 8:6,20</p> <p>ahead 2:19</p> <p>air 4:1</p> <p>ALJ 14:3</p> <p>allowed 2:14</p> <p>Ameren 3:8,22 10:21 14:22</p> <p>Ameren's 3:12,17 3:18,19 5:1 10:17 11:8</p> <p>American 13:8</p> <p>analyst 16:10</p> <p>Ann 1:12</p> <p>annually 3:19</p> <p>Anusha 15:13,23 16:12</p> <p>appear 8:17 12:10</p> <p>appearing 3:11</p> <p>appendices 13:14</p> <p>applicant 6:3 8:8 9:8</p> <p>applicants 6:13 10:4</p> <p>application 5:23 8:5 9:5 13:8,13</p>	<p>applications 6:3 6:10 10:1</p> <p>applied 16:5</p> <p>appreciate 5:5</p> <p>approval 10:18 13:11</p> <p>approvals 14:11</p> <p>approve 3:21</p> <p>approved 5:12 6:9 6:19 7:6,17 8:4 8:14 9:4,14,23 10:9 11:7,18 12:5 12:19 13:6,19 14:19 15:4</p> <p>approves 11:1 13:12,13</p> <p>approving 5:9 6:5 6:16 7:2,13 8:1 8:10,23 9:10,20 10:6 11:3,15 12:2 12:16 13:3,15 14:15,23</p> <p>April 5:7</p> <p>areas 13:10</p> <p>assets 13:11,13</p> <p>assure 4:15</p> <p>attempts 7:10</p> <p>authority 8:19,21 9:16 10:2 12:13</p> <p>Avenue 1:8 3:7</p> <p>avert 4:16</p> <p>A.D 17:11</p> <p>a.m 1:7 16:19</p>	<p>brings 4:20</p> <p>Broadlands 13:12</p> <p>broker 8:6,20</p> <p>buildings 4:5,8</p> <p>business 14:10 16:9</p> <p>businesses 4:22</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">C</p> <p>C 17:3</p> <p>calendar 10:14</p> <p>call 2:2</p> <p>cancel 9:16,17</p> <p>Capitol 1:8</p> <p>Carbondale 3:7</p> <p>CARRIE 1:11</p> <p>Carrigan 1:13 2:4 15:11</p> <p>Carrigan's 16:2</p> <p>case 7:10</p> <p>cause 8:18 12:10 17:7,9</p> <p>certificate 8:19,21 9:8,9 13:9,22 17:1</p> <p>certificates 6:13 9:16,18 10:3 12:13,14</p> <p>certification 6:1 9:6</p> <p>certifications 6:11</p> <p>Certified 17:1,4,5</p> <p>certify 17:7</p> <p>Chair 1:11</p> <p>Chairman 2:1,8 3:4 5:4,11,21 6:8 6:18 7:5,16 8:3 8:13 9:3,13,22 10:8 11:6,17 12:4 12:18 13:5,18 14:8,18 15:3,8,9 15:11 16:12</p> <p>Champaign 13:10</p> <p>change 4:17,19</p> <p>charging 9:7</p> <p>Chicago 6:21 7:8</p>	<p>Chicago's 15:20</p> <p>Christie 17:3</p> <p>citation 8:15</p> <p>cite 3:14</p> <p>climate 4:6,17,19</p> <p>clock 2:22</p> <p>Code 2:12</p> <p>coffers 3:18</p> <p>Cogie 2:11,18 3:1 3:2,5,6 5:4</p> <p>come 15:7</p> <p>ComEd 6:20,21 7:7,8 14:22</p> <p>ComEd's 5:13</p> <p>comes 15:15</p> <p>coming 5:5</p> <p>comment 3:10</p> <p>comments 2:17 16:15,16</p> <p>COMMERCE 1:2</p> <p>Commission 1:2 2:14,16 3:21 4:12 5:16 8:18 12:7,11 12:12 14:1 15:7 15:21 16:14</p> <p>Commissioner 1:12,13,14,15 15:11 16:1,3</p> <p>commissioners 2:4 15:9</p> <p>Commission's 11:10</p> <p>communal 5:15</p> <p>companies 15:18</p> <p>company 13:23</p> <p>company's 10:12</p> <p>complainant 6:22 7:9</p> <p>complaint 6:20 7:1 7:7,11</p> <p>complete 17:8</p> <p>concern 6:10 7:18 9:15 10:1 11:8,19 12:7,20 14:11</p> <p>concerns 5:13,23 6:20 7:7 8:5,15</p>	<p>9:5 10:10,17 13:8 13:20 14:20</p> <p>concluded 11:11 16:18</p> <p>concludes 5:6 15:5</p> <p>conditioners 4:1</p> <p>confidential 7:19 7:22 11:20,23 12:21 13:1</p> <p>confirmations 14:12</p> <p>connection 5:15</p> <p>Conrad 1:14</p> <p>consideration 4:13</p> <p>considering 6:15 7:23 9:19 10:5 11:14 12:1,15 13:2 14:14</p> <p>consultant 8:7,20</p> <p>consulted 15:16</p> <p>contracts 14:11</p> <p>convenience 13:9</p> <p>corporate 13:21</p> <p>costs 10:13</p> <p>cost-effective 10:23</p> <p>County 13:10</p> <p>court 2:21</p> <p>CRC 17:15</p> <p>credits 14:21</p> <p>CRR 17:3</p> <p>CSR 17:3,15</p> <p>cumulative 11:2</p> <p>currently 15:19</p> <p>customer 5:16</p> <p>C-o-g-i-e 2:11 3:3</p> <p>C-Suite 15:18</p>
	<p style="text-align: center;">B</p> <p>batches 14:11</p> <p>behalf 2:15</p> <p>Benchmark 15:1</p> <p>best 15:17</p> <p>bids 14:21</p> <p>bike-charging 5:16</p> <p>bills 3:17,23</p> <p>Block 14:12</p> <p>board 15:23</p> <p>BP 13:21,23</p>	<p>Chicago's 15:20</p> <p>Christie 17:3</p> <p>citation 8:15</p> <p>cite 3:14</p> <p>climate 4:6,17,19</p> <p>clock 2:22</p> <p>Code 2:12</p> <p>coffers 3:18</p> <p>Cogie 2:11,18 3:1 3:2,5,6 5:4</p> <p>come 15:7</p> <p>ComEd 6:20,21 7:7,8 14:22</p> <p>ComEd's 5:13</p> <p>comes 15:15</p> <p>coming 5:5</p> <p>comment 3:10</p> <p>comments 2:17 16:15,16</p> <p>COMMERCE 1:2</p> <p>Commission 1:2 2:14,16 3:21 4:12 5:16 8:18 12:7,11 12:12 14:1 15:7 15:21 16:14</p> <p>Commissioner 1:12,13,14,15 15:11 16:1,3</p> <p>commissioners 2:4 15:9</p> <p>Commission's 11:10</p> <p>communal 5:15</p> <p>companies 15:18</p> <p>company 13:23</p> <p>company's 10:12</p> <p>complainant 6:22 7:9</p> <p>complaint 6:20 7:1 7:7,11</p> <p>complete 17:8</p> <p>concern 6:10 7:18 9:15 10:1 11:8,19 12:7,20 14:11</p> <p>concerns 5:13,23 6:20 7:7 8:5,15</p>	<p>Chicago's 15:20</p> <p>Christie 17:3</p> <p>citation 8:15</p> <p>cite 3:14</p> <p>climate 4:6,17,19</p> <p>clock 2:22</p> <p>Code 2:12</p> <p>coffers 3:18</p> <p>Cogie 2:11,18 3:1 3:2,5,6 5:4</p> <p>come 15:7</p> <p>ComEd 6:20,21 7:7,8 14:22</p> <p>ComEd's 5:13</p> <p>comes 15:15</p> <p>coming 5:5</p> <p>comment 3:10</p> <p>comments 2:17 16:15,16</p> <p>COMMERCE 1:2</p> <p>Commission 1:2 2:14,16 3:21 4:12 5:16 8:18 12:7,11 12:12 14:1 15:7 15:21 16:14</p> <p>Commissioner 1:12,13,14,15 15:11 16:1,3</p> <p>commissioners 2:4 15:9</p> <p>Commission's 11:10</p> <p>communal 5:15</p> <p>companies 15:18</p> <p>company 13:23</p> <p>company's 10:12</p> <p>complainant 6:22 7:9</p> <p>complaint 6:20 7:1 7:7,11</p> <p>complete 17:8</p> <p>concern 6:10 7:18 9:15 10:1 11:8,19 12:7,20 14:11</p> <p>concerns 5:13,23 6:20 7:7 8:5,15</p>	<p style="text-align: center;">D</p> <p>day 17:6,9,11</p> <p>December 11:12</p> <p>decision 4:13</p> <p>decisions 4:14</p> <p>denies 6:2</p> <p>depend 4:22</p> <p>desiring 2:13</p>

<p>determined 14:1 developmental 15:16 directly 2:17 discuss 15:10 dismiss 6:21 7:8 dismissed 14:9 dismisses 6:23 7:11 dismissing 14:4,6 disposition 10:16 distributed 6:1,11 distribution 11:10 docket 14:4,6,9</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">E</p> <p>early 4:18 East 1:8 16:10 economic 4:21 economics 16:6 edits 5:7 efficiency 9:17 10:2 electric 3:7 4:5,9 5:16 8:6 9:6 emphasize 4:2 emphasizing 4:8 energy 4:11 9:17 10:2,18,22 14:21 16:6 entities 13:22 Equitable 4:7 exceeded 10:21 excellent 15:22 executives 15:18 existing 13:22 expand 4:3 expenses 10:13 experience 15:15 16:9 experiences 16:10 E-1 5:13 E-10 7:18 E-11 8:5 E-12 8:15 E-13 9:5</p>	<p>E-14 9:15 E-17 9:15 E-18 10:1 E-2 5:23 E-24 10:1 E-3 6:10 E-5 6:10 E-6 6:20 E-7 7:7 E-8 7:18</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">F</p> <p>facilities 6:2,12 9:7 failed 8:17 12:10 failure 12:8 families 4:22 Felix 16:4,13 felt 4:19 filed 6:21 7:8,9 13:23 filing 5:17,19,21 filings 11:12 Finally 4:2 find 3:16,23 finding 6:3,13 7:20 8:8 9:8 10:3 11:22 12:23 finds 8:20 10:21 First 3:15 folks 3:16,22 follows 3:19 foregoing 17:7 forth 10:20 13:14 fossil 4:3 fossil-free 4:6,16 fossil-fuel-free 4:11 fuel 4:3 furnaces 4:1 further 5:1 7:10 16:15 future 4:6,16</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">G</p> <p>gas 3:7,12,17,19 3:21 5:2 10:10,18</p>	<p>10:22 11:2,10 16:6 Gas's 11:9 generation 6:2,11 go 2:19 goal 10:22 going 2:19 good 2:1 3:1,5 13:22 government-ow... 5:15 graduates 15:22 grant 6:12 7:20 10:3 11:21 12:22 granted 14:9 granting 14:3,5 grants 8:7 9:7 11:1 G-2 10:17 G-3 11:8 G-5 11:8 G-6 11:19 G-7 11:19 G1 10:10</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">H</p> <p>halt 4:20 hand 17:11 hard-working 3:16 Harris 15:20 hearing 5:11,21 6:8,18 7:5,16 8:3 8:13,17 9:3,13,22 10:8 11:6,17 12:4 12:18 13:5,18 14:8,18 15:3 held 2:7 hereunto 17:10 highly 7:21 11:22 12:23 hike 3:13,18,20,22 4:14 hiring 15:18 holding 10:15 home 3:8</p>	<hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">I</p> <p>ICC 16:1 ignore 4:18 Illinois 1:2,5,8 2:12 6:12 8:7 13:8 14:12,13 16:7 17:5 impacts 4:16,18 impossible 4:18 impressive 16:13 increase 11:9 indexed 14:21 indicated 6:22 information 7:19 7:21 11:20,22 12:21,23 infrastructure 4:4 4:10 10:12 initiated 12:7 install 6:11 9:6,16 10:2 installer 6:1 intern 15:12,13 investigations 11:11 issues 14:1 item 5:13,23 6:20 7:7 8:5,15 9:5 10:10,15,17 13:7 13:20 14:20 items 6:10,16 7:18 8:1 9:15,20 10:1 10:6,10 11:8,15 11:19 12:2,6,16 12:20 13:3,7,20 14:10,15</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">J</p> <p>Jane 2:10 3:2,6 Jobs 4:7 Judge 15:6,8 June 1:4 2:2 14:20 17:11 J-a-n-e 3:2</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">K</p>	<p>keep 4:1 Kenya 16:10 Kingsley 15:6,8 know 3:16 15:15 knows 15:21</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">L</p> <p>left 2:20 license 8:6,8,16 12:11 17:16 longer 6:22</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">M</p> <p>Madam 15:8 maintain 9:6 12:8 making 3:15 4:4 4:13 management 15:17 16:5 managerial 12:9 mandated 4:6 manner 10:23 master's 16:4 matter 6:23 matters 11:11 15:7 15:10 McCabe 1:12 2:4 16:3 measures 9:17 10:2 meet 6:3,13 10:4 10:19 meeting 1:3 2:3 3:11 5:8 16:16 Meetings 2:2 meets 8:8 9:8 members 4:12 Met 1:7 methodology 15:1 15:4 Michael 1:13 MidAmerican 14:22 million 3:18,20 minutes 2:14,18 2:19 5:8,9,12</p>
--	--	---	---	--

Miscellaneous 13:20 moment 15:12 morning 2:1 15:14 motion 6:21 7:8,9 13:23 14:3,5,8 moving 2:8 14:10 multinational 15:18 M-1 13:20	10:8 11:12,15,17 11:21 12:2,4,14 12:16,18,22 13:3 13:5 organization 2:15 Ouma 16:4 owned 13:11 O-1 14:10 O-2 14:11 O-3 14:20	11:9 proprietary 7:21 11:22 13:1 prosecute 7:10 prosecution 7:12 protection 7:20 11:21 protections 12:23 provide 13:10 prudence 10:11 public 1:3 2:9 3:10 10:20 13:9 15:20 purchase 13:11,13 pursuant 1:7 put 2:19	17:1 reports 7:20 11:21 12:22 request 2:10 5:1 requested 3:12 requests 5:6 7:18 11:19 12:20 required 12:9 requirements 6:4 6:14 8:9 9:9 10:4 10:19 researched 15:16 reside 3:6 resources 12:9 respond 2:16 respondent 8:17 respondents 12:8 12:10,13 response 5:10,20 6:7,17 7:4,9,15 8:2,12 9:2,12,21 10:7 11:5,16 12:3 12:17 13:4,17 14:7,17 15:2 resum?s 16:13 resuspend 11:12 retail 8:6 revenues 10:13 review 10:11,18 revisions 5:13 revoke 8:18 12:11 12:14 revoked 12:14 running 4:1	13:10 set 10:20 13:13 17:10 Sewer 13:7 Shaktawat 15:13 Shore's 11:9 Shorthand 17:1,4 17:5 show 8:17 12:10 Solar 14:13 solicitations 14:20 South 3:6 speak 2:10,15 5:6 speaking 2:22 5:5 specified 6:4 spell 2:21 spending 16:14 Springfield 1:5,8 2:5 Stacey 1:15 staff 5:16 12:12 14:1 standard 5:15 standing 13:22 start 2:22,22 4:4 started 15:13 state 2:21 16:7 17:4 station 9:7 statutory 10:22 Stephens 17:3 struggling 3:22 student 15:19 submissions 14:16 14:19 summer 16:8,14 suspend 8:19 suspended 5:22 suspending 5:17 5:18	
N	P	Q	R	S	
name 2:21 3:2,2 nation 4:19 natural 5:1 10:22 necessity 13:9 needed 4:10,16 new 15:12 news 4:21 Nicor's 10:11 night 4:21 North 11:9 note 2:16,20 notice 1:7	Paradis 1:15 2:5 pay 3:22 Peoples 11:9 percent 4:10,15 person 2:13,15 personally 3:16 petition 10:11,17 11:1 13:21 14:2 petitioners 11:21 12:22 petitioner's 7:19 petitions 9:15 phone 2:19 Pipelines 13:21 Plan 10:12 Please 2:16 Policy 15:21 powered 4:10 practices 15:17 prejudice 7:1,11 14:4,6 PRESENT 1:10 prior 16:9 proceed 3:4 6:23 proceeding 8:15 proceedings 12:7 16:18 17:6,8,9 Procurement 15:1 produces 15:21 program 10:19,23 11:2 14:13,13,15 project 16:5 projects 15:16 proposed 3:17	QIP 10:12 Qualifying 10:12 quorum 2:5	raise 5:1 rate 3:12,18,19,21 4:14 rates 5:2 11:10 RDR 17:3,15 reach 4:15 ready 3:3 reason 3:11 reasons 3:15 recommends 5:17 12:12 14:3 reconcile 10:13 Reddick 1:14 2:4 regarding 5:14 regular 1:3 2:2 5:8 reject 3:12 5:1 related 13:21 remainder 3:14 renewable 14:21 repair 9:6 reported 17:6 reporter 2:21 17:4 17:5 REPORTER'S	savings 10:18,22 11:2 School 15:20 secondary 5:14 seconds 2:20 Section 2:12 10:20 see 4:20 sell 14:21 service 3:7 5:14 9:16 11:10 12:13	T
				take 4:13 12:12 tariff 5:14 Teague 15:6 team 16:2	

<p>technology 16:5 telecommunicati... 12:6 16:6 terminates 8:22 termination 8:16 TESTIMONY 17:10 thank 2:23 3:1,5 5:2,4 15:12 16:2 16:11,13 thanking 3:9 Thanks 16:17 three 2:14,18,19 THURSDAY 1:4 time 3:2,14 4:3,20 5:3 16:14 today 3:11 5:5 15:7 transcript 17:7,8 transition 4:5 Transportation 2:6 treatment 7:19 11:20 12:21 true 17:8 T-7 12:20 T-9 12:20 T1 12:6 T6 12:7</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">U</p> <hr/> <p>unaffordable 3:17 underground 5:14 University 15:20 16:7 urge 4:12,23,23 utilities 1:3 2:9 4:3 10:20</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">V</p> <hr/> <p>vehicle 9:7 verbal 5:10,20 6:7 6:17 7:4,15 8:2 8:12 9:2,12,21 10:7 11:5,16 12:3 12:17 13:4,17</p>	<p>14:7,17 15:2 Village 13:12</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">W</p> <hr/> <p>want 3:9 4:2 7:12 15:23 16:1,3 wanted 15:12 waste 15:17 water 13:7,8,10 weeks 4:20 welcome 15:12,15 15:23 16:1,3,12 We're 2:8 WHEREOF 17:10 wishes 6:22 withdraw 13:23 14:4 working 16:4 worst 4:16 W-1 13:7</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">Y</p> <hr/> <p>year 3:23 10:14 years 10:19,23 11:2 year's 3:17</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">Z</p> <hr/> <p>ZALEWSKI 1:11 2:1,8 3:4 5:4,11 5:21 6:8,18 7:5 7:16 8:3,13 9:3 9:13,22 10:8 11:6 11:17 12:4,18 13:5,18 14:8,18 15:3,9 16:12</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">\$</p> <hr/> <p>\$160.4 3:18 \$80 3:23</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">#</p> <hr/> <p>#084-002435 17:16</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">1</p> <hr/> <p>1 1:4 1st 2:2</p>	<p>100 4:10,15 1010 3:6 11:30 1:7 11:45 16:19 17 2:13 1700.10 2:13</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">2</p> <hr/> <p>2 2:12 20 5:7 2018 10:19,23 2019 10:14 2021 4:7 10:19 11:1 2023 1:4 2:2 3:13 3:20 5:7 11:13 14:20 17:11</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">3</p> <hr/> <p>30 2:20</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">4</p> <hr/> <p>4th 11:12</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">5</p> <hr/> <p>527 1:7</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">6</p> <hr/> <p>6th 17:11</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">7</p> <hr/> <p>71 3:20</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">8</p> <hr/> <p>8-104 10:20</p>		
---	---	--	--	--